Dear Friends,

Greetings from a very wet Paraguay!! We arrived back to cool, damp weather and it seems to have gone from bad to worse. This week it has rained non stop and the children only got outside to play yesterday. The cooler weather that the rain has brought is welcome and has meant we haven’t had to face the extreme of what we had in England! It also made it easier to get back into the swing of things.

We had a great time in England ( and Ireland ) and it was great to meet up with many of you again. For those we didn’t get to visit, we hope to be able to make it next time we are home. I think we experienced every kind of weather back in the UK. We had snow when we arrived, thick frost in the Lake District and heavy rain and strong winds in Ireland. We were able to spend Christmas and New year with our families, attend the wedding of Gwen’s god daughter and the baptism of Mags’ nephew. We also spent a lovely few days in Ireland, catching up with friends who had taught with us in the past, meeting new possible teachers for school and attending the SAMS Ireland’s Saturday Night Live where the civic hall was full and overflowing. That was a fantastic night. Gwen also got to visit old holiday haunts and the area her dad was from.

We arrived back to hit the road running as the staff were already back in school and working. We arrived on the Tuesday and were back at work on Wednesday. By the weekend we’d both attended a couple of parents’ meetings as well as trying to catch up with all that was happening. The pupils started back the following Tuesday. The 6th form were all ready for their “Last first day”!, but they started really well as did the rest of the school. We had our opening assembly in the cathedral and there was a good atmosphere in that. Quite a few of the parents also came along. For the first week we only had morning classes which was a good way to ease ourselves back in and get used to getting up at 5.30 am once more!

This year Mags isn’t taking English lessons but has become the secondary maths teacher for the IGCSE and AS level exams. She also gets a few hours in 6th grade for maths. Her job in the holidays and at the start of term was to sort out the school timetable which turned out to be more of a nightmare than ever but it finally seems to have come together.

Gwen is back in pre school with 25,  5/6 yr olds. They are still settling down and it takes time to get them to listen and follow instructions but she seems to remember that every year is the same and that they do get there eventually! She also spends a short time each day in first grade , back with her last year’s pupils.

This week was back to reality and full days in class. The oldest secondary pupils are in school from 7.30 am until 4.10 pm which means they have a very long day…as do their teachers! This year Paraguay celebrates its bicentenary and so school is already full of flags and the walls are painted with Paraguayan scenes etc. It all looks very nice. The main celebrations will be in May.

This last week the 6th form should have had a Leader’s camp to prepare them to help lead in other camps. They were going to our sports ground to spend a night but it had to be cancelled due to so much rain. At the same time the 5th and 6th grades were due to have their camp which was to have been a 2 night camp but that too was cancelled due to rain. Hopefully, they will manage to go this week but this means that other camps have now had to be moved back to make room for these. Please pray for all our camps that the children might really meet with Jesus and make a commitment to Him.

We were back in the English chapel as we came back. That continues to run well but we seem to have fewer people who can preach or lead. Babs is doing a great job of coordinating it all and preaching most Sundays. We try to help where we can and will be leading the service for her this weekend.

We arrived back to find all our animals ( except the fish!!) in fine fettle. The noise the dogs made when they saw us was unbelievable. They were barking, howling and yapping all at once so we know they were pleased to see us although they had been very well looked after. It then took us a few days to get ourselves sorted out in the house and unpack but we’re all sorted now. The garden was in need of a big pruning and the men from school came to sort it out and paint the garden walls but with all the rain it’s growing again and we’ll have to get out there soon before it becomes wild!

Thank you for all your support and prayers. They really mean so much to us. 
God Bless,

Love from Gwen and Mags x

